
Humza Yousaf MSP, Scottish National Party,  Minister for Transport

Copy:  John Finnie, MSP, Scottish Green Party, Highlands and Islands, Cross Party Groups on Rail and Tourism

Dear Minister for Transport

Media Release from Serco, 16 January 2018,   First of new Caledonian Sleeper trains arrive in UK, 

The full media release is here:
https://www.serco.com/news/media-releases/2018/first-of-new-caledonian-sleeper-trains-arrive-in-uk 

In the Media Release, Humza Yousaf is quoted as saying  The introduction of new rolling stock, with features new to UK railways, can only enhance the Caledonian Sleeper's reputation.   I wish too that the reputation would be enhanced, but the reputation is soured over Serco’s dealings with single travellers. The same Media Release says As agreed with Transport Scotland and following consultation with guests and other stakeholders, anyone who books a room on the new trains will be guaranteed solo occupancy unless they choose to share with a partner.

This statement hides the unpalatable truth that single travellers will no longer have the option to share with other single travellers booking independently.  This is the real world result of how Serco interpret their discussions with Transport Scotland.

Could you please forward links to the documents that outline what Transport Scotland agreed to, and the data and results of the consultation assuming you have them. I wish to examine the trail that led Serco with the agreement of Transport Scotland, to make the guarantee of single occupancy, rather than to maintain the option of a single person sharing with another single traveller.
Could the Minister of Transport with an overview of Scotland as a whole, explain how he reconciles Serco's policy on overnight ferries which provides shared accommodation in two and four berth cabins, with his approval for Serco to no longer offer shared accommodation on the Caledonian Sleeper.

Yours sincerely

Julian Paren

Marowan, Munlochy, IV8 8PF

01463 811486


